

## **Attention LICENSED Child Care Providers**

November 19, 2021

## Dear Licensed Childcare Provider:

The Department of Social Services (CDSS) Child Care and Development Division (CCDD) has released revised Regional Market Rates (RMR) (https://rcscc.adm.dss.ca.gov) which take effect on January 1, 2022. To continue to be eligible for rate changes pursuant to Assembly Bill 131, ALL subsidized childcare providers <u>must</u> complete the ARPA survey at https://bit.ly/3ujym53 <u>and</u> submit a written request to update your childcare provider rates by December 30, 2021.

To revise your rates, submit your most current rate sheet to the agency by December 30, 2021. Revised rates received <u>after</u> December 30, 2021, will be effective the first day of the following month, from the date of submission.

## For Your Information:

- Reimbursement amounts are determined by the Regional Market Rates (RMR). Supportive Services, Inc. cannot reimburse any provider rates that exceed the RMR.
- The monetary difference between the provider's rate and the RMR is defined as a CO-PAYMENT and must be paid by the parent. This is not to be confused with the Family Fees which are based on family income.

## **Provider Rate Sheet Submission Options:**

Revised provider rates may be submitted ONE of four ways. Please <u>do not</u> send the rate sheet via multiple methods; it will slow down the processing of your information.

- 1. Email pdf attachment: edu@ssifresno.org
- 2. Fax: (559) 230-2051
- 3. Mail: 5090 N. West Ave, Fresno, CA 93711
- 4. Drop Box: The agency is closed to the public but there is a drop box behind the first set of doors at the entrance of the building. It is labeled accordingly.

Cordially,

LaVera Smith

**Program Director**